Preliminary Announcement\*

CONFERENCE OF COLLEGE CHEMISTRY TEACHERS

Sponsored by Monmouth College As a Centennial Year Event

Thailed on or about

Sept. 9/1952.

CHERS Prefts of it and

letters of transmittal

am Silad in Bindon

tel.

When: Friday and Saturday, November 14 and 15, 1952

Where: McMichael Science Hall, Monmouth College, Monmouth, Illinois. Monmouth is located 200 miles southwest of Chicago on the main line of the Burlington rail-road at the intersection of U.S. Highways Nos. 34 and 67.

Who: The conference is for teachers of college chemistry in independent liberal arts colleges of the Midwest Conference area (Illinois, Towa, Minnesota, and Wisconsin) and the neighboring states of Michigan, Indiana, and Missouri.

What: "An Evaluation of the Teaching of College Chemistry in Liberal Arts Colleges" has been planned as a part of Monmouth's Centennial Program. It seems especially fitting that those who are so intimately associated with this work should meet. While meeting they will have the opportunity to discuss common problems—objectives, curriculum, teaching methods, placement, research activities, and other relevant matters. The atmosphere will be informal; it will be punctuated by expression of points of view of chemists of national and international reputation-A. B. Garrett, The Ohio State University, Harry Lewis, Dean of the Institute of Paper Chemistry, E. H. Volwiler, President and General Manager, Abbott Laboratories. E. L. Haenisch, Professor of Chemistry, Chairman of the Department, Wabash 😞 College, will be the Director. W. S. Haldeman, Professor Emeritus of Chemistry, Monmouth College, is serving as General Chairman.

\* The final announcement with respect to the program will be mailed about the middle of October. At that time an invitation will be extended to submit the names of those who will participate in the conference.